# 2024年高考模拟试卷英语卷

考试时间: 120 分钟 满分: 150 分

#### 选择题部分

## 第一部分 听力 (共两节,满分30分)

做题时, 先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后, 你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案 转涂到答题纸上。

### 第一节(共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15 B. £9.18 C. £9.15

#### 答案是 C.

- 1. What was the weather like yesterday?
  - A. It's sunny. B. It's cloudy. C. It's rainy.
- 2. What is the relationship between the speakers?
  - A. Husband and wife. B. Waiter and customer. C. Teacher and student.
- 3. How old is the man's daughter?
  - A. 20. B. 30. C. 50.
- 4. What job will Jason do?
  - A. Finish the man's work. B. Take Simon's position. C. Go on a business

trip.

- 5. What does the woman mean?
  - A. They liked the camera. B. They lack money. C. They will buy a new one.

### 其次节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项,并标在试卷的相应位置。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。听第 6 段材料,回答第 6、7 题。

- 6. How does the woman feel?
  - A. Annoyed. B. Interested. C. Worried.
- 7. What sport is the man playing?
- A. Football. B. Badminton. C. Basketball. 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。
- 8. Where does this conversation probably take place?
  - A. At a teacher's office. B. At a bookstore. C. At a library.
- 9. What will the woman do next?
- A. Read world history. B. Reserve a copy. C. Wait for a call. 听第8段材料,回答第10到12题。
- 10. What does the woman plan to do?
  - A. Buy an apartment. B. Rent an apartment. C. Move to Hong Kong.
- 11. What do we know about Lakeview Drive?
  - A. It's the man's home address.
  - B. It's near the woman's workplace.
  - C. The rent price there is expensive.
- 12. How did the woman use to go to work?
- A. On foot. B. By car. C. By bus. 听第 9 段材料,回答第 13 到 16 题。
- 13. Who is Mrs. Watson?
  - A. A journalist. B. An amateur runner. C. A professional runner.
- 14. Why did the woman start to run?

- A. To have fun.
- B. To lose weight.
- C. To win prizes.
- 15. How often does the woman practise running?
  - A. Every day.
- B. Every week.
- C. Every other day.
- 16. Where most probably are the speakers talking?
- A. At a TV station. B. At the woman's house. C. At the race start point 听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。
- 17. How did the Mayans enjoy chocolate?
  - A. As a snack.
- B. As a drink.
- C. As a medicine.
- 18. Who invented the name "chocolate"?
  - A. The Spanish.
- B. The British.
- C. The Swiss.
- 19. What do we know about Daniel Peter?
  - A. He brought chocolate back to Europe.
  - B. He first created the way of eating chocolate.
  - C. He improved chocolate taste by adding milk.
- 20. What can the visitors find at the chocolate tasting bar?
  - A. Hot chocolate drinks.
  - B. Photos of Daniel Peter.
  - C. Chocolate gift boxes.

#### 其次部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分35分)

第一节(共10小题;每小题2.5分,满分25分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题纸上将该项涂黑。

A

It was the early morning of August 5, 1888, and her husband was still sleeping. She left a note for her husband on the table, saying that she and their two sons, Eugene and Richard, had already left to visit Pforzheim, Germany, 90 kilometers away. She purposely didn't mention her means of transportation. It wasn't until Carl Benz checked the workshop in his factory that he realized his family hadn't taken the train. His new invention was gone.

Bertha had just committed the world's first car theft. Her husband was a

brilliant engineer who had designed the world's first automobile in 1885. However, without sharp business mind, his product wasn't going anywhere. Bertha understood what every modern business knows: marketing a product requires different skills than designing one. To provide a proof that the vehicle was reliable and could also master long-distance routes, she intended to drive with the motor from Mannheim to Pforzheim to show what it could do.

Once the three hit the road, they had to conquer <u>novel</u> problems. At 2.5 horsepower, they could not climb steep slopes without pushing it from behind. Going downhill, the car burnt out the brake shoes. Bertha stopped off at a cobbler(修鞋匠) and asked him to equip the brake shoes with a leather lining. In so doing, Bertha Benz became the inventor of brake lining. The fuel amount was also underestimated. Bertha made her first fuel purchase at the Stadtapotheke, where the store still proudly displays a sign of being the first gas station in the world.

Following the "first shock", as written in his memoirs, Carl felt an inner pride in his wife's daring "test drive". And sales soon stepped up with the spread of Bertha's daring trip. Today, drivers can still experience this part of Mercedes-Benz success story along the Bertha Benz Memorial Route between Mannheim and Pforzheim, just as the first woman driver did.

- 21. What's the purpose of Bertha's secret road trip?
- A. To save money on long-distance train fares.
- B. To teach children how to drive automobiles.
- C. To prove the performance of Carl's invention.
- D. To apply the knowledge of modern business.
- 22. What does the underlined word "novel" in paragraph 3 mean?
- A. Slight
- B. Common
- C. Additional
- D. Unexpected
- 23. Which of the following is the best title for the passage?
- A. A Pioneering Undertaking.

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问:

https://d.book118.com/646032013034010222